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Kindergarten Class Size 1-A.5

Waiver Topic: Standard:

Rationale for Waiver:

Shirley School District is requesting a class size waiver for kindergarten. On Tuesday, Feb. 19,
2022, we had two new kindergarten students enroll that put our number at 23. We have not been
at school this week due to weather (tornado and wind damage on Tuesday and ice storm for the
rest of the week).Students often enroll in our kindergarten at this time of the year and they are
gone within two weeks.

We are seeking a waiver of the following standard

Standard for Accreditation 1-A.5, which requires that “ Each public school district shall comply
with the laws of the State of Arkansas and the rules of the Division regarding class size and
teaching load. " They will be seeking a waiver under Ark. Code Ann. 6-15-202(b)(2)(A).

The District will assign a paraprofessional to be with the class for at least half of the day especially
during literacy and math lessons.

Shirley is a school district that is under 350 in enrollment. Hiring a teacher at this time when there
are teacher shortages across the state would not be in the best interest of our students.
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SHIRLEY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Board Members:

Samantha Shull Phone: 501-723-8191
Lacey Sneed Fax: 501-723-4020
Robert Lanier 199 School Drive

Callie Davidson Shirley, Arkansas 72153

Tyrene Gardner, Superintendent

DATE: February 25, 2022
TO: Deborah Coffman, Matt Sutherlin
FROM: Tyrene Gardner, Superintendent, Michael Bramlett, Principal

Shirley School District is requesting a class size waiver for kindergarten. On Tuesday, Feb. 19,
2022, we had two new kindergarten students enroll that put our number at 23. We have not been
at school this week due to weather (tornado and wind damage on Tuesday and ice storm for the
rest of the week).Students often enroll in our kindergarten at this time of the year and they are gone

within two weeks.

We are seeking a waiver of the following standard
Standard for Accreditation 1-A.5, which requires that “Each public school district shall comply
with the laws of the State of Arkansas and the rules of the Division regarding class size and

teaching load.” They will be seeking a waiver under Ark. Code Ann. 6-15-202(b)(2)(A).

The District will assign a paraprofessional to be with the class for at least half of the day especially

during literacy and math lessons.

Shirley is a school district that is under 350 in enrollment. Hiring a teacher at this time when there

are teacher shortages across the state would not be in the best interest of our students.

Thank you for your consideration of the requested waive for Kindergarten class sizer.

Respectfully,

Tyreng Gardner, Superintendent



